Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Milam County Nature Festival Meeting

November 16, 2010 – Rockdale General Store

Meeting began at 6:15pm – Chairs: Donna Lewis, Sue Taylor
Gary & Cindy McDaniels, Sandra Dworaczyk, Sandra & Jim O’Donnell, 

Janice Johnson, Paula Engelhardt, Cindy Bolch, Kathy Lester, Katherine Bedrich, 

Debbi Harris, Sandy Braswell, Dorothy Mayer, Lucy Coward.

Confirmed  Booths / Exhibits

Photography – Paula asked to have 3 divisions.  12 and under; 13-18; and over 18.  Accepted

Animal Tracks – Janice Johnson will order molds for the Chapter.  At the October Board meeting, $250.00 was allocated to purchase molds to be used for educational programs.

Bats – Cindy B. booth is ready, she needs volunteers to help.

Horned Lizard – Lucy asked to purchase buttons of Horned Lizards to sell.  No decision was made.  She is also checking for pricing on the horned lizard patch.

Wildflowers – Cindy Mc. will contact Flo and set up activity

Grasses – Gary is working on the area

Bee keeper – Allen Ballew will have a booth on bees.

Turtles – Dorothy asked to change her booth from turtles to Red Harvester Ants.  They are the main food of horned lizards.

Discussion on having an “art” contest.  Decided it was too late to bring up a new activity.  May try this at the next festival (2012)

Exhibitors’ Booths not Confirmed

Still trying to get Organizations to have these booths

Little River Basin Master Gardeners, Spider Joe, Blue-birds of Texas, Brazos Valley Audubon, Butterflies, Rehabilitates (Hawks), Purple Martin Society, Hummingbirds, Cameron Park Zoo (Waco)

Specialty Committees

Fund Raising, Back Packs – Debbi and Sandra D. are working on this.  Will need around $2500.00

Signs – talk to Anne Barr about some signs

Electricity – Gary Barr is working on replacing some wiring.  No cost to  Master Naturalist

Facilities – Donna, Sue and Sandy Braswell are working on this.

Speakers – Katherine has three for the hut – Billy, Horned Lizard Conservation; Carolyn Todd – Horned Lizards of Texas, Joy Graham and Lucile Estell – El Camino Real de los Tejas National Historic Trail; and Flo Oxley will give two presentations in the Wildflower area.

Parking – Jim O is taking care of this

Security – Sue has confirmation

Golf Carts – Sue has confirmation from Bill Harris.  Need trailers for transportation and someone to be in charge of bringing to park and returning to Tire Store.

Tables & Chairs – Buddy and Marilyn Johnson will bring 20 tables and 85 chairs.  More are needed.  Need to check chairs in the old Boy Scout Hut at the Park.  Thorndale Lumber Co. will let us use cinder blocks and boards to make benches.  They also did this for the first festival.

Insurance – Donna is checking several companies

Port – a – potties – the city will not pay this year.   Have one company – 

5 @ $60.00 ea = $300.00.  Gary & Cindy will Check with other companies.

Tents – need to contact Funeral homes

Girl Scouts – Sue is in contact with Scouts.  Kathy will be in charge scouts at Festival

Boy Scouts – need someone to contact

Vendors – Food & sellers – Kathy Lester will contact. Suggestion of a letter be sent on what is expected of vendors at Festival.  Also let vendors know about insurance, liability, and safety at Park, and possible cancellation due to weather.  Day of Festival – Richard Johnson, Dan Engelhardt & Sandy Braswell will take care of directing vendors to their area.

Photographer – Richard Johnson will be official photographer.  A SD card will be bought for use.

Expense Forms – must be presented to Chairpersons, approved and then to Dorothy for reimbursement

Ambulance – Sue has confirmed

Soda, Water, Recycling – Gary & Cindy – San Gabriel Baptist Youth will work these booths.  

A selling table was discussed.  We have Bird Cards, & patches.  May have H.L. buttons and other items to sell for Chapter.  Would need someone to work and take care of money.  May place near exit area.

Welcome Tent – Sandra O. – asked that anyone who wants to place something in tent, contact her by January 31, 2011.  

Need to contact Shawn about placing reminder in weekly column about Nature Festival.

Next meeting – January 13, 2011 6-8pm;            Meeting adjourned – 7:45pm

